The Therapist’s Corner
Take the Summer Challenge: Unplug for 24 Hours
On any given day I do a lot of the following: use my iPhone, laptop and PC to check email from home and my two offices, check voice mail messages from each office, return phone calls and emails from clients and periodically check the news and sports on the internet just because I can. Of course, many people do much more than I do when it comes to electronics. Let’s not forget social media sites such as facebook, Twitter, Instagram, Snapchat, Tumblr, Pinterest, LinkedIn, Google +, or YouTube. Have I forgotten any? Probably at least several hundred or so. And what about texting? We truly are available 24 hours a day in ways that seem to increase daily.
Now, before you start thinking that I’m just an out of touch aging baby boomer I do want to say that I’m constantly amazed and impressed by all that computer technology allows us to do. We can now connect with others in ways that just a few years ago seemed almost unimaginable. Applications such as Skype and Face Time once seemed only possible on the Jetsons. We can now talk to and see family and friends miles away from home without paying the expense of travel and taking time off from work to do so.
But, there is a time when enough is enough. Yes, we can connect with others from around the globe from the comfort of our bedrooms, and compete in video games with people we’ll never meet in person. However, let’s not forget that we have family down the hall and neighbors and friends who we can actually see in person. It is also important not to overlook potential health risks as well. It is known that too much electronic use can contribute to headaches, back and wrist pain, carpel tunnel syndrome, and sleep disturbance. Depression and anxiety can sometimes also be a consequence. Although we may be “connecting” with others all day long, too much social media contact can actually lead to feelings of isolation and loneliness.
I am not suggesting that we cut ourselves off from the use of electronics. Twenty-first century technology has become too important in our lives to suddenly turn back the clock. What I am suggesting, however, is unplugging for brief periods of time. Go for a walk or bike ride, read a book, be with family and friends in person. Try going to dinner with all smartphones off. How many times have you been to a restaurant and seen everyone at a table on their phones instead of speaking to each other? Probably plenty of times. 
So, take the challenge. What better time than the summer to unplug for a while? Who knows, you may actually find that you’ll like taking a break from being connected 24/7.
Scott M. Granet, LCSW is a long-time resident of Redwood Shores, and is director of the OCD-BDD Clinic of Northern California in Redwood City. He would like to hear your suggestions for future columns, and can be reached at 650-599-3325 or sgranet@ocd-bddclinic.com.

*****Article first appeared in the July 2013 edition of The Pilot, the community newsletter for Redwood Shores, CA.

